Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Open Board Meeting
September 20, 2007
Members present were:  Glen Scott, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Nan Scranton, Jane Dillon, Pam Karr, Jim Schwerin and Monique Mullis
The meeting was called to order by Vice President Glen Scott at 6:45pm.

Upcoming elections were discussed including the process by which to get one’s name on the slate for the open board positions.  Glen passed out forms requiring two signatures that are to be turned in by the next meeting.  

Recognition of Park Seasonal Staff:  Monique and Lori passed out certificates of appreciation and shirts/caps and water bottles to the seasonal staff members both current and past members.  
Old Business

The minutes from the last meeting (August 2007) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
NAI sponsorship:  The board did provided $800 to send Brian to the NAI National conference that will be held in November in Wichita, Kansas.

Top of the Mountain:  The acquisition of the top of the mountain process was explained to the friend’s members.  It will be a three year process done through a partnership with State Parks and the City of Colorado Springs pending City Council approval.  A question was brought up about the $3100 in funds the Friends has as a line item for land purchase.  It was decided to table the discussion and leave the money until we know what is going to happen with the Newman property.  Possible use of it for building the trail on the new property was mentioned.  

Committee Reports
Finance:  12.510.65 is our current balance.
Membership:  We have had two new members since our last meeting.  Monique and Lori discussed some of the ideas for a “member’s packet” such as an orientation letter, park info, Jack’s guide, window decals, a discount coupon to use in the Visitor Center.  Monique also suggested doing a Friends’ only Holiday Open House that we could plan on annually and get on the calendar.  
Glen then thanked Park Staff for their cooperation with the Friends group and it was mentioned there were no brochures about us in the Visitor Center.  It was also brought up that we should have a membership level for people who live out of town or out of state.  The donation box was brought up again and Jane offered to look into cost.  Lee Tatum offered to present fund raising ideas that are used at the Garden of the Gods for that Friends group.  

Communications:  Jack has done a great job with the trail guide.  The most recent newsletter was published and copies were made available for those who had not seen it yet.
Programs:  Signature events were discussed again.  Ideas are a Challenge Cup.  We need to work on partnerships in the community for such events.  Frontier Days on Ft. Carson are held in the fall, that may be something to develop an event around
Park Manager Update

Paving:  The park will be closed Monday and Tuesday to all traffic for completion of the paving.  The park may have to close one more day after that to stripe the pavement.  Access to the rest of the park is still limited to the trails and the trailhead parking lot only.  Campgrounds are still under construction and there is still site work to be done in the picnic area.  
There is a trail maintenance log at the front desk.  There is a Volksmarch scheduled for Oct 28 – 29.  This will be an annual event.  

Thanks went out to Barbara Scott, Linda Overlin and Janeen Igou for all the hard work on the xeriscape gardens.  The plants look great.

Rich tossed out the idea of selling local artists CD’s in the visitor center as a fund raiser for the Friends.  

On Oct 17, the Mountain Post Historical Society is going to have an event to fire up fund raising efforts again.  

Rich would like the Friends to consider purchasing a refurbished golf cart for the Campground Host to use once the campground is open.  Cost would be around $2000.  He also suggested covering advertising fee’s for the Springs Convention and Visitor’s Guide.  It was requested that we get a list of interp needs from Brian and Cheryl.  We may also want to explore purchasing some coin operated spotting scopes for the Park. 

Volunteer Update

The Rochester Institute of Technology Alumni group from Colorado Springs did a trail volunteer project last weekend.  They had 13 members who did a great job.
Jack and Jim Purdy are in the process of putting up GPS coordinate markers on the trails.  

There are volunteer opportunities to help in the visitor center now that it is open.  Brian is working on an Adopt-a-Trail program.  There is also a Living History group from Ft. Carson coming out to do a program in the near future.

New business
Board Nominations were discussed again.  Some of the positions will be 2 years and the others 1 to stagger the tenure.   
Next meeting is October 18 at 5:30 in the Visitor Center.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

